
 
PUBLIC MINUTES OF THE  
BOARD OF GOVERNORS  

28 MAY 2020 via MS Teams 
 
Present: Mr W Abbott 

Mr M Burgess (Principal) 
Ms T Burton (Chair) 
Mr G Carstensen  
Mr T Dover 
Mr S Harvey  
Mr P Head 
 

Mr E Heathfield (Student Governor) (except item 
48/20) 
Mr D Humphreys (Staff Governor) (except item 
48/20) 
Ms M James 
Dr H Moyes 
Ms A Pugh (Staff Governor) (except item 48/20) 
Ms H Ridler 
Mr K Rog 
 

In 
Attendance: 

Mr A Bates 
Mr J Billingham 
Dr K Morris 
Ms C Rosser-Mayo 
Ms J Cosson 
 

Chief Financial Officer 
Director of IT and Estates (except item 48/20) 
Vice Principal, Curriculum and Quality 
HR Director 
Clerk and Governance Advisor to the Board of 
Governors  
 

Apologies: Mr P Carr 
 

Attendance: 93% 
 
 ACTION 
44/20 Apologies   
   
 Noted as above.  
   
45/20 Declarations of Interest  

   

 It was confirmed that the Register of Interests recorded all of the 
current declarations of interests of those present. No further interests 
were declared. 

 

   
46/20 Confidentiality of Items (C)  
   
 As marked (C) for a period of two years. All the marked items were 

declared confidential on the grounds of commercial sensitivity. 
 

   
47/20 College Re-Opening Plan (June) (C)  
   
 MB presented a plan for the resumption of some face to face (F2F) 

teaching at the College from June 2020. 
 



 
 
MB explained that, as part of their exit from lockdown plan, the 
Government have announced that schools and colleges should re-open 
for some face to face teaching from 1 June 2020. 
 
The Government  requirement, as it falls on colleges, is to provide 
some F2F teaching to some students from a date no sooner than 1 
June but not necessarily from that date i.e. not all students, not every 
day/week, and not from 1 June. In fact, since the papers were written 
the Government had confirmed that colleges would be required to 
resume teaching from 15 June 2020.  
 
MB anticipated that the scale of resumption at the College and the 
number of people on site will be small. This would not ordinarily 
necessitate a full Board discussion. However, since the reopening of 
schools and colleges is currently a contentious move, the DfE have 
provided guidance which includes a recommendation that colleges:  
 
“Ensure that there is a comprehensive plan for increased numbers of 
learners attending and associated risk plan in place. The plan should 
be approved by the governing body and should also be endorsed by 
the Head of Health and Safety at the college” 
 
The plan presented to the Board covered the resumption of teaching in 
the current academic year. The College is undertaking separate 
planning in relation to the more challenging prospect of wider 
resumption in September. That plan will be brought to a future Board 
meeting for consideration. 
 
KM reported on the intended scope of the resumption including the 
groups planning to return and what they will be doing. The College will 
need to submit to the ESFA a daily log of students attending. 
 
KM explained the factors taken into account by the College in 
determining and planning the courses to offer F2F teaching in June 
including how essential F2F teaching is to student progress, weighed 
against the need to manage footfall in the College.  
 
KM reported on the extensive additional procedures to be followed by 
staff and students on resumption of F2F teaching. The papers set out 
the detailed arrangements in place to ensure social distancing is 
observed and Government guidelines are followed.  
 
CRM confirmed that the Safeguarding Team are currently working 
remotely and this will remain the case in view of the small number of 
students returning. Any concerns will be escalated via the Safeguarding 



 
inbox. 
 
Members had submitted questions on the papers and received 
responses in advance.  
 
Members discussed the challenges posed by the resumption of F2F 
teaching. Members commented that the plan was very thorough and 
provided an opportunity for the College to test its practices and 
procedures on a manageable scale.  
 
Members reviewed the DfE checklist of items for schools/colleges to 
consider in planning resumption, which had been completed by the 
College and was included in the papers. It was noted that all 
substantive issues have been addressed.  
 
TB drew Members attention to point 1.2 of the DfE Checklist in 
particular:  
 
“Consider establishing a coronavirus governance and leadership group 
which meets regularly to monitor the board approved plan and consider 
any required adjustments and/or circumstances that may have arisen 
that require an immediate policy response. The group’s membership, 
role and relationship to the full board should be agreed by the board, 
along with regular reporting protocols” 
 
TB reported that arrangements for smaller groups of governors were 
considered early on but not thought necessary at that point. MB is in 
regular communication with the Chair and other governors, as 
necessary, and is in weekly contact with the Chair and the Clerk. All 
governors have been kept up to date with regular briefings from the 
Principal and the College. 
 
MB, TB and PH (H&S Link Governor) have formally considered the DfE 
recommendation and do not feel that it is necessary to establish such a 
group at this time. It was felt that the group would have no decision 
making powers. It was proposed that any key policy decisions would 
continue to be considered by the whole Board as they had been so far, 
since responsibility for Health and Safety and Safeguarding cannot be 
delegated. It was noted that the ability to call Board meetings at short 
notice via Teams means that all Board Members are able to be fully 
involved at present. The Executive Team will continue to contact 
relevant governors and other external professionals for advice as 
required. TB invited Members to voice any objections to the proposal.  
 
RESOLVED: The Board approved the plan to resume F2F teaching 
in the Summer Term, from June 2020. 



 
 
It was agreed not to establish a coronavirus governance and 
leadership group but that the full Board will continue to monitor 
the Board approved plan and consider any required adjustments 
and/or circumstances that may have arisen that require an 
immediate policy response. 
 
JB, EH, DH and AP left the meeting. 

   
48/20 External Members Only Item (C)  
   
49/20 Date of Next Meeting  
   
 9 July (TBC). 

 
Members acknowledged the challenges of the current situation and 
thanked the Executive Team for doing a good job under difficult 
circumstances and for keeping Members informed and involved. 
 
MB thanked Members for their questions in advance which he found 
very helpful. 

 

   
 
Signed……………………………… 
 
Date…………………………………………  

 
 
 


	BOARD OF GOVERNORS

